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MR. J. VALENTINO, Union Member
Materials Distribution
Local Investigating Committee

The above-subject grievance has been discussed by the Pre-Review
Committee prior to its docketing on the agenda of the Review Committee and is
being returned, pursuant to Step Five A(ii) of the grievance procedure, to the
Local Investigating Committee for settlement in accordance with the following:

This case involves the issue of the appropriate class1fication at
Materials Distribution in Emeryville for driving a one-ton truck to pick up parts.
In this case, a Crater was used. The Committee noted that the Crater classification
at the six and twelve month steps has the same wage rates as a Truck Driver. The
grievance requested that Company cease and desist using Craters and pay the
appropriate Helper as a Truck Driver. The Company's past practice was of ~tilizing
various classifications including Helper, Crater, etc., for picking up parts in the
one-ton truck. If the assignment exceeded two hours, the employee was compensated
at the appropriate Truck Driver rate, unless the employee's regular wages were equal
to or exceeded that of a Truck Driver.

Since Helper is not the next lower classification to Truck Driver, there
is no contractual obligation to grant the correction requested.

In 1972, the Materials Department underwent extensive reorganization.
At that time, it was agreed to phase out the Truck Driver classification within
Materials Distribution and that these duties would be performed by the Materialsman
classification. The driving assignment was for the Shops Department where there is
currently no Materialsman classification. However, there are Materialsmen at this
same location/facility.

In the future, in those instances where Shop Department pickups or
deliveries are scheduled, Company will use Materialsmen. For unscheduled runs,
the Shop Department will ask for a Materialsman first, and if none are available,
will use whoever is available in the Shops who is at a wage rate equal to or greater
than Truck Driver. If an employee is utilized whose wage rate is lower than Truck



Driver, the employee will be upgraded to the appropriate Truck Driver rate provided
that the assignment is for two hours or more.

This case is closed on the basis of the foregoing, and the closure should
be so noted by the Local Investigating Committee.
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